
From: SchoolInfrastructure <schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au> 
Sent: Thursday, February 15, 2024 2:45:20 pm 
To: Caleb Taylor - LCPS P&C President <president@lanecovepublicpandc.org.au> 
Subject: RE: Urgent updated required for Lane Cove Public School 
 
Dear Caleb, 
  
Thank you for your letter and apologies for the delay in providing an update about the status of the 
project. 
  
This project’s specific circumstances including the funding source, differs from most capital projects 
which are delivered by SINSW, therefore administrative tasks such as added reviews and approvals 
have resulted in a slight delay to mobilising on site. 
  
The building contractor has undertaken site investigations, and we are continuing to work with them 
to develop a detailed program of works, complete the required administrative tasks and source the 
sub-contractors required to begin construction. We are close to completing these elements and 
expect to begin works on site at the end of March 2024, we believe that the project is on track to be 
completed mid-year as announced in earlier communications, pending weather conditions.   
  
More information about the exact date of construction starting will be shared with the community 
when this is confirmed, and a handover date will be provided in the coming months once 
construction is underway. 
  
School Infrastructure is working closely with the school to support them as the new hall is being 
delivered and to minimise the impacts of the delays to the school operations as much as possible.    
  
A Project Update flyer has been scheduled to be shared with the community early next week, 
followed by a notification when confirmation of the exact date of construction is acquired. Once 
construction starts, we will continue to provide regular updates on the progress of the project.    
  
Kind regards 
  
  
Paul 
Community Engagement Team 

P 1300 482 651 | E schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au | schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au  

Level 8, 259 George Street, Sydney NSW 2000 | GPO Box 33, Sydney, NSW 2001 
[Please note: SINSW’s community phone and email lines are staffed only during Monday – Friday: 9am - 5pm] 
  
Follow us 
Twitter: @NSWEducation 
Facebook: @NSWDepartmentofEducation 
YouTube: NSWDepartmentofEducation 
Instagram: @NSWEducation 
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